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management and skill training, etc, etc for their family member with a
disability. Although they know much of this will be lost if their family member
ever goes into a group home, as many group homes are just minder services,
they are so desperate, they will eventually accept any "roof and four walls".
However, we know parents who say they would rather commit dual suicide,
than have their family member behind the unaccountable closed doors of group
homes.

Because of the inconsistent and crises driven DHS services here in Victoria, as
reported by the Victorian Auditor General in his recent report, we have our son,
Paul, with us, and visit him as often as possible. And a large percentage of the
time we now have, not now being first-line carers, we spend actively
encouraging the captive market, crises driven, DHS to fully implement the
direction, intention and spirit of the department care policies, standards and
values at their service points. The intention being, that parents will not,
otherwise, have a choice of care.... Being, "minder" or "nothing", if ever they
get a break from provding 24/7 care in the family home! Those who have lived
in a quality home with caring parents, deserve similar when those parents have
done their time.

In conclusion, we support those ageing parents doing it real tough, with no
future for their family member or themselves. In-home support is not the
answer, especially with little or no respite. Where carers cannot be totally
relieved of their caring role, they must be supported with adequate and
effective respite. And, we draw your attention to two videos produced in
Western Australia. We consider these as essential viewing for the "Committee,
FCHY (REPS)". These videos are entitled, "It's a Long Road" and "Going the
Distance". Contacts: Carers Association WA, Tel: 1800-242-636, and
i.d.entity.wa Tel: 08-9474-3303.

Yours, sincerely,

Tony & Heather Tregale
Lifestyle in Supported Accommodation Inc.
Tel: 03-9434-3810.
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